
 
 

 
 
 

 
   www.gov.nu.ca/edt 

ᐱᕙᓪᓕᐊᔪᓕᕆᔨᒃᑯᑦ ᐃᖏᕐᕋᔪᓕᕆᔨᒃᑯᓪᓗ 

Department of Economic Development & Transportation 

Pivalliayuliqiyikkut Ingilrayuliqiyitkullu 

Ministère du Développement économique et des Transports 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

2021-08-24 
 
 
Tara Arko 
Director, Technical Services 
Nunavut Impact Review Board 
 
RE: Invitation to attend the Kivalliq Socio-Economic Monitoring Committee meeting 
 
Dear Tara Arko, 
 
This letter is a formal invitation for you (or your delegate) to attend the upcoming Kivalliq Socio-Economic 
Monitoring Committee (KivSEMC) meeting scheduled for October 6th and 7th, 2021 in Rankin Inlet at the 
Singiituq Complex (community hall).  
 
The annual KivSEMC meeting is a platform to discuss the social and economic changes experienced 
by Kivalliq communities as a result of major mining projects. These discussions can help come up with 
ways to maximize benefits to communities and minimize negative impacts. 
 
Strict COVID-19 public health measures will be implemented to ensure the safety and comfort of all 
KivSEMC meeting participants. This will include measures such as hand sanitizing stations, sanitation of 
meeting equipment (headsets, microphones, writing utensils), and physically distanced seating.  
 
Any relevant Orders issued by the Chief Public Health Officer (CPHO) leading up to the meeting will be 
forwarded to prospective participants. Additionally, a meeting agenda detailing topics to be covered will 
be circulated at a later date. 
 
For more information on SEMCs please contact Jessica Waldinger, Regional Socio-Economic Monitoring 
Coordinator at 867-975-7833 or jwaldinger@gov.nu.ca.  
 
Sincerely yours, 
 
 
Robert Connelly 
Director, Community Operations, Kivalliq Region  
Department of Economic Development and Transportation 


